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Special Town Meeting
A special town meeting was held on Tuesday, October 15,

2013 at the Charlton Middle School auditorium. There were
only five articles, some with sub-articles and all of them were
voted in the affirmative except Article 3, which was post-
poned indefinitely.

Trick or Treat

Halloween is here and parents are reminded to re-
member safety. Have your child use a flashlight and stay
with an adult or with a group and do not eat any candy until
it�s been checked.

Drivers are reminded to use extra caution with the
people walking out and about on the roads during this time.

Notice!

Thursday,
October 31, 2013
5:30 pm � 7:30 pm.

Karen Spiewak recently
announced that she is a Demo-
cratic candidate for state
representative of the 6th
Worcester District.

The announcement was
made at an event held here in
Charlton on October 24, where
she was cheered on for by a
crowd of one hundred support-
ers.

The representative seat is
currently held by Spencer
resident, Republican, Peter
Durant.

Tick Tock
Change your Clock!

Saturday Night, November 2

Daylight Saving Time starts
2:00 AM Sunday morning.

Brent Sellew discusses a point with Town Counsel,
Jim Cosgrove at the Town Meeting.

Spiewak Announces Candidacy for State
Representative of the 6th Worcester District

Karen Spiewak (continued on page 4)

Brenda Powers, former elementary teacher mesmerizes
children on reading day at Charlton Elementary School.

Community Reading Day
at Charlton Elementary School

On Wednesday, October 21st, Charlton Elementary School held
Community Reading Day. Our guest readers included Superinten-
dent Gilrein and his assistant Mrs. Sullivan, Hope Zielinski and

(continued on page 10)

(continued on page 2)
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Email:  news@CharltonR.Us
The Charlton News is an online publication presented to the community as a vehicle for education,
entertainment and sharing.
Donationsare welcome, provided they be sent to the Town of Charlton general fund to assist in
advancing the services to the community.
Advertisers: If you are interested in advertising in the Charlton News, email to the address above.
Articles  If you wish to contribute to the Charlton News, submit your stories to the email address
above. Submissions on community issues,entertainment , short stories and poetry are welcome.
Other contributions may be �how to� articles, a birth announcement with a baby picture, a favorite
holiday recipie, entertaining photos,and  links on the web to educational web pages.

I like criticism, but is must be my way.

- Mark Twain's Autobiography

Present on stage were David Singer,
Brent Sellew, Joseph Szafarowicz,
Chairman of Selectmen, Rick Swensen,
Moderator, Peter Cooper Jr., Finance
Committee members, Peter Cooper Sr.,
Frank Morrill, Town Counsel Jim Cos-
grove, and Town Administrator, Robin
Craver. Also present was Joan Walker,
Town Accountant, and taking, Darlene
Tully, Town Clerk.

Attendance at the meeting was
minimal with 38 people present in the
audience and more voters on stage. Also
present was state Representative, Peter
Durant with his assistant Joseph
McKenna. Drew Anderson was present
to videotape the meeting, readily assisted
by Mike Sullivan.

With such a small warrant, it might
be questionable as to the necessity of
calling of a town meeting, considering the
expense.
The following were the articles pre-
sented:

Article 1.  Appropriation of funds
for unpaid bills of a prior fiscal year - To
see if the Town will vote to raise by
taxation, transfer or borrow and appropri-
ate a sum or sums to accounts to be
specified at the town meeting for pay-
ment of one or more prior fiscal year�s
bills not paid due to an insufficiency of
appropriation or for other reasons, or
take any action relative thereto or
thereon. (The amount of $30.88 was
being expended to pay for some light
bulbs.)

One resident, Sandor Harmat, asked
if this was a back-door way to circum-
vent the will of the people who voted

against the Override to
raise taxes. Town
Administrator attempted
to explain to him that this
was a late bill and that
the Town was not raising
taxes by any additional
funding, but by legally
expending funds from
accounts already avail-
able for this purpose.
The resident retorted
�So, basically you are
raising taxes again.
When was this article put
together? Before or after
the vote not to raise taxes?�

Again, Robin tried to explain that the
funds were coming from the police
department expense account and that no
attempt was being made to change the
Override results.

Sandor then asked �then why are
the words �To see if the Town will vote
to raise by taxation� in there if you are
not going to raise taxes?� in there. If
you removed those words, then it would
be ok.

Robin Craver was asked if Article 1
could have been worded differently to
avoid such controversy at a Town
Meeting and satisfy Mr. Harmat.

She replied �I don’t consider an-
swering questions at town meeting
"wasting time". We have an obligation to
educate the public so they understand
what they are voting on and how their
taxes are paid. I'm not sure how it could
have been better word since we need
certain language in the warrant to notify

the people. At the
end of the meeting I
offered to meet with
his an further
explain the warrant
and motion process
but haven't heard
from him.�

Article 2.
Inter/Intra depart-
mental transfers
and/or appropria-

Special Town Meeting (continued from page 1)

tions for FY2014 Budget
To see if the Town will vote to raise

by taxation, borrow or transfer, and
appropriate from available funds,
including so called �free cash� and /or
funds previously appropriated to other
uses, a sum or sums of money to
accounts and for purposes to be speci-
fied at the Special Town Meeting, or
take any action relative thereto or
thereon.

Sponsor: Board of Selectmen, Town
Administrator and Various Town Depart-
ments

Motion: 2-A. I move that the
funding sources for the Fiscal 2014
budget voted at the May 2013 annual
town meeting be amended as follows: by
reducing the amount to be transferred
from Sale of Cemetery lots by $2700.00
and increasing the amount to be raised
and appropriated by $2700.00.

If you don�t, then you are going back
to raising taxes. Robin said we have a
levy limit allowed under the law and we
are transferring funds within the levy
limit.

Motion 2-B: I move that the
following sums be raised by taxation or
transferred, whichever is indicated
below, and appropriated to the following
accounts for any purpose for which
funds may be expended from the latter
accounts, and to authorize the Board of
Selectmen or Chief Procurement Officer
to enter into such contracts, including

Rick Swensen, Chairman of the Board of Selectmen
and Joeseph Szafarowicz.



 Page 3 `¦~°ª²­¬=k£µ±  October  28, 2013

leases, and to take such other
action as may be necessary or
advisable to effectuate the
purposes of the foregoing vote,
each item being considered a
separate appropriation: (Funds
to be allocated for Veterans�
Agent - $12,000 , Veterans�
Benefits - $3,500 and Health
Insurance - $34,431.)

Article 3. Capital Items
and related contracts

To see if the Town will
vote to raise by taxation,
borrow or transfer from available funds,
including so called �free cash� and funds
previously appropriated to other uses,
and appropriate a sum or sums to
purchase capital items and/or for service,
repair, improvement, architectural,
construction, renovation, improvement
and/or other contracts relating to town
buildings, facilities and other property,
and to authorize the Board of Selectmen,
Chief Procurement Officer, or other
appropriate town official, board, commis-
sion or committee to enter into such
contracts or leases, and to take such
other action, as may be necessary or
advisable to effectuate the purposes of

such votes, or take
any action relative
thereto or
thereon.

(Postponed
indefinitely.)

Relative to
this article,
Stefan Sage
questioned
�What capital
items are being

ignored?�
Rick Swensen read from a list with

the amounts: Software replacement,
phone system, highway dump truck,
trailer and plow. Also; two police cruis-
ers. Fay Mt. Farm roof, fire dept training,
and police training.

To emphasize the contradictions in
what voters requested at town meeting
and the proposed transfer of funds in
Article 4 he forced the issue by asking
�Why are you postponing indefinitely?�

Rick stated that in light of the failure
of the override we backed off of pur-
chasing goods which we could reconsider
in the spring. Frank Morrill concurred; �It
was decided to wait and see and that this
was a very wise decision.� �Not now,
and I agree with him on that.�

Stefan asked; �Will this be trans-
ferred to stabilization and if so, what will
the balance be?�

From the Town Collector� �It will
be 1.3 million dollars.�

Frank � we took funds from that
account at the town meeting�and we
want to rebuild that account.

Stefan, �then we are waiting to take

funds from stabilization again in the
Spring to continue funding the operating
budget. And we are not improving the
equipment in the meantime.�

Article 4 Transfer to/from stabili-
zation funds

To see if the Town will vote to
transfer and appropriate a sum or sums
to or from the Stabilization Fund
Account, or take any action relative
thereto or thereon. (To the following
Accounts: Stabilization Fund the
amount of $473,589 Source from: Free
Cash and Purpose: Reserves.)

Article 5. Zoning By-law diagnos-
tic review: Reformatting & Revisions

To see if the Town will vote to
amend the Charlton Zoning By-Law by
revising Section 5.6 Sign Regulations as
follows:

1. Remove the typographical error
phrase �except for the following� from
Subsection 5.6.5-b Prohibited Signs
such that Subsection 5.6.5-b reads as
follows: b. Any sign which incorporates
moving, flashing, undulating, swinging,
rotating or the electronic, visual repre-
sentation of motion or animation by
intermittent or variable illumination.

2. Amend the signage table in
Subsection 5.6.7-Permitted Signs by
deleting the Special Permit requirement
for Secondary Wall Signs and instead
allowing Secondary Wall Signs by-right.

(The result of this change, will
allow signs to be put up without any
special review and, instead, can be
done by way of a local building permit.)

(Portions of this Article were later
determined to be unnecessary to bring
before the voters.)

Mike Sullivan chats with Police Chief, Jim Pervier.

Cost to taxpayers to hold a Town Meeting
The cost for a Town Meeting arise from within different

departments of the town. To start, the Town Clerk�s Office must hold
a registration session which runs eleven hours at a cost of  $200. The
Constable had to post the meeting at a cost of $25. Workers were hired
for the meeting to check in registered voters at a cost of $200. This
subtotal is $425. An additional amount is the cost for Town Counsel
who is paid hourly.

Information regarding this cost was requested from Robin Craver,
however no dollar amount was given.
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TEL 248-5538
ROUTE 20

GROCERIES AND DELI

P.O. BOX 910
CHARLTON CITY, MA

01508

THE LOTTERY
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One hundred supporters
turned out for a Campaign Kick-
Off Event where Karen Spiewak
announced her candidacy for
State Representative of the 6th
Worcester District.

Ms. Spiewak stated that she
seeks the office to continue the
work of improving the quality of
life in the 6th Worcester District.
Her decades of service to the

Karen Spiewak Campaign Kick-Off Event
community as an elected official and volunteer
have provided valuable insight into district needs
and inspired her to do even more by broadening
the scope of her efforts to the state level.

Her focus will be on issues important to
district towns including quality education for all
ages, job creation and economic expansion,
public health and safety policies, and increasing
local funding by working in cooperation with
other legislators to increase local aid and to
curtail wasteful spending.

She noted her experience as an advocate of
town projects and her success in bringing
government and community groups together to
accomplish important goals. She pledged to
focus on fixing the problems, rather than fixing
the blame and encouraged people as this race
unfolds to �look beyond the headlines and
photographs, because legislating is more than
posing for pictures and sound bytes.  It�s about
real work for real results for real people.�

Ms. Spiewak commented that the tone of
political discourse and the conduct of those who
hold political office, must elevate people over
politics, place consensus over conflict, compro-
mise over partisanship, and community over
special interest."  They must "be transparent,
accessible, efficient, and compassionate."
Effective representation involves having "a
voice that will be heard".

Saying that "talking the talk" is not enough,
she summarized how she always has "walked
the walk" including decades of working in the

Nancy Chalk, Christine Lee (Dudley-Charlton Education Foundation), Karen Spiewak, Suzy Geers (Southbridge Recreation
Committee) and Betsy Peppel (President, Harrington Auxiliary, Southbridge)

Karen Spiewak addresses the supporters.

community as an advocate, elected
official, and fundraiser for the public
schools and her work with Harrington
Healthcare Systems officials helping to
secure $1.5 million for its emergency
department expansion.

The 6th Worcester District includes
precincts one, two and three in Charlton,
the towns of Dudley and Southbridge,
and precinct one in Spencer.

For more information, readers are
invited to visit:

https://www.facebook.com/ksrepma
or explore the website, http://
www.ksrepma.com/, and look for
announcements of Coffee with Karen
events.

Sierra Erstgard singing
�Proud to be An American�
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Bay Path Technical Vocational Regional High School,
located here in Charlton has been making great advances in
many of its shops, but the Welding Shop is highlighted here.

This shop is under lead under the competent hands of Chris
Wong Kam, a former student and graduate of Bay Path and
assisted by Dave McCaffrey, the related instructor. Having
replaced a veteran teacher, Mr. Walsh, Chris has managed to

recently obtain a grant for
welding booths, making the
school a premiere shop here
in the United States.

These welding booths
are brand new with brand
new equipment. There are
twelve booths, all with
independent exhaust
systems. The exhaust filters
the welding smoke and has
sensors that automatically
turn the exhaust on and off.
The exhaust hoses hang
over the work area and are
easily manuvered to vent

Bay Path Welding Makes Great Advances

Intake vent hose hangs over the work table.
Lincoln invertec V205 welder.

Welding booths with curtains down separate the work areas.
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gases produced during the welding
process.

Each booth has a new welding
machine, six of them being the Miller 200
Dx and the other six conatining the
Lincoln invertec V205. All of these
machines are stick and tig capable with
water cooled tig torches. Prior to receiv-
ing the grant the school had only nine
booths and the students had to share
machines.

Booths are isolated from each other
by walls and ribbon curtains allowing
easy access and safe welding.

Shawn Cierpich and Dakota Biladeau of Dudley observe
instructor Chris Kam in the welding lesson.

Joshua Lewis, Justin Smith, and Mercedes Perrin observing the welding lesson.
Brian Acoite grinds off burrs remain-

ing from a weld.

In the photograph below, Chris Wong Kam demonstrated the methods of
handling a workpiece after placing a �bead� on its surface with an oxy-acetylene
welder. He was pointing out the fundamental of allowing a hot piece of metal to
cool before attempting to touch it with hands. (Just as with glass, metal may not
look hot, but can easily produce blisters on ones fingers.) (Notice also, that the
students have their safety shields on their heads to pull down during the welding
process.)

As a part of Metal Fabrication exploratory program, students learn oxy-
acetylene welding safety and weld coin banks. Senior students are practicing
GTAW welding or Tig welding with aluminum.

Glenn Cairns and Brian Arcoite at the
grinding machine.
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Full Moon Over Wellington Pond
near the Buffumville Dam
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Park Rangers at Buffumville Lake and Hodges Village Dam
began hosting Full Moon Hikes in July 2013 in response to the
overwhelming attendance to the one full moon hike held in 2012
that included 101 participants in 3 tours.

As you can attest to this beautiful shot, photographs of the
natural world never cease to amaze us, but the real joy is seeing the
real thing. Attendance for our first 4 (July, August, September and
October) was decent and we will be planning more for 2014.

The Charlton Police hosted a drop off opportunity for expired
drugs or medications on October 26th.

Residents had the opportunity to collect their expired drugs
and outdated medications from
their medicine cabinets and
bring them to the police station.

Once there, you would be
�buzzed in� to a secure collec-
tion area where you would
place your package in a
convenient disposal box. At the
end of the day, these would be
taken to the State Police
Barracks where they would be
weighed and properly disposed
of without danger to the
environment or others.

Although most drugs can be thrown in the household trash
consumers should take certain precautions before tossing them out
and be sure the label indicates such a method.

Cleaning the medicine cabinet on a regular basis may help

Prescription & Medicine Drop-Off a Success

Drop Box for deposit.

reduce the chance that young children may accidentally ingest
harmful medicines and that other medications are not taken past
their expiration period making them ineffective.

 Rather than flushing old prescription drugs down the toilet,
take advantage of this program. In this way, trace levels of drug
residues found in surface water, such as rivers and lakes, and in
some community drinking water supplies can be avoided, although,
to date, scientists have found no evidence of adverse human
health effects from pharmaceutical residues in the environment.

Ron Robbins drops off some outdated medicines at the
Charlton Police Station Drop Off Center.

Licensed and Insured Electrician

No job is too small

Richard Weinmann
Lic. #25796E 1-508-380-6653

� Residential and Commercial
� New and old work      � Service upgrades

� Free estimates

22nd Annual

Saturday, November 23rd, 2013
9 a.m. - 4 p.m.  �  Rain or Shine

Shepherd Hill Regional High School
Dudley Oxford Road, Dudley, MA

Over 125 top-quality
New England crafters and artisans.

Fine hand-made holiday gifts,

reasonable prices, raffles, fresh food,
and home baked desserts.

FREE package carry out service and

FREE shuttle from Dudley Middle school

Sponsored by the Shepherd Hill Music Parents Association

�1�.�0�0� �O�F�F$
with this Ad

Admission is $5.00

So, please join a Park Ranger for the last two events this year
on Saturday, November 16th, at 4:30 pm at the Hodges Village Dam
Utility Building (30 Howarth Road, Oxford, MA). Join us again on
Saturday, December 14th at 4:00 pm at the Buffumville Dam Office at
48 Old Oxford Road, Charlton. See what wonders the world has to
offer - and of course, bring your camera!

Please call Park Ranger Jamie Kordack at 508-248-5697 for more
details.

Buffum Beauty


